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NOTE FROM THE DELEGATION OF PANAMA REQUESTING CONSIDERATION OF THE 
CONVOCATION OF THE SEVENTH REGULAR MEETING OF THE
INTER-AMERICAN COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION (CIE)
PERMANENT MISSION OF PANAMA TO THE OAS

Washington, D.C.

PANA-OEA-6-705
December 21, 2015
Excellency:


I have the honor of writing to enclose note DM-2657-2015, by which the Minister of Education of Panama, Ms. Marcela Paredes de Vásquez, as Chair of the Inter-American Committee on Education (CIE) of the Organization of American States (OAS), requests that the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI), of which you are Chair, consider calling the Seventh Regular Meeting of the CIE for April 28 and 29, 2016, at the headquarters of the OAS, in Washington, D.C.


The purpose of the meeting is to follow up on the construction of the Inter-American Education Agenda in accordance with the mandate issued by the Eighth Inter-American Meeting of Ministers of Education within the Framework of CIDI, held on February 4 and 5, 2015, in Panama City.

Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


JESÚS SIERRA VICTORIA

Ambassador, Permanent Representative

His Excellency

Ambassador Juan Pablo Lira
Permanent Representative of Chile
Chair of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI)
Organization of American States (OAS)

Washington, D.C.

Republic of Panama

Ministry of Education

Office of the Minister

DM-2656-2015

December 18, 2015

Excellency:


I have the honor of addressing your Excellency in my capacity as Chair of the Inter-American Committee on Education (CIE) of the Organization of American States (OAS), with regard to the next regular meeting of the CIE.


As you are aware, the Eighth Inter-American Meeting of Ministers of Education within the Framework of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI), which was held on February 4 and 5, 2015, in Panama City, issued a mandate on the construction of an Inter-American Education Agenda.


In that regard, I would like to request that CIDI consider calling the Seventh Regular Meeting of the CIE for April 28 and 29, 2016, at the headquarters of the OAS, in Washington, D.C., in order to follow up on the construction process already initiated by the member states.

Please accept, Excellency, my sincere thanks for your attention to this matter and renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

MARCELA PAREDES DE VÁSQUEZ

Minister

His Excellency

Juan Pablo Lira

Permanent Representative of Chile

Chair of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI)

Organization of American States (OAS)

Washington, D.C.
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